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HATFIELD PEVEREL PARISH COUNCIL EXTRAORDINARY MEETING  

HELD ON TUESDAY 18TH JUNE 2019 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30PM 

 

Those present: Cllr M Weale (Chairman) 

   Cllr L Shaw 

   Cllr D Wallace 

   Cllr T Munt 

   Cllr D Broddle 

   Samir Pandya, Operations Strategy & Policy Manager, Braintree  

   District Council  

   8 Members of the Public 

   Clerk 

  

19/47 Apologies for Absence 

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Elliston, Dervish and Renow. 

 

19/48 Declarations of Interest 

No declarations of interest were made.    

 

19/49 Public Participation 

 

Mr Pandya apologised for those putting up with the recycling bins.  He made it clear that it 

was his oversight and not the Parish Council’s. 

Three members of the public raised the following: 

• Disappointing that no consultation was carried out before moving the bins. 

• Considerations of the noise – from 6.30am until 9.30pm. 

• Area gets abused – things get dumped. 

• Concerns of potential for rats. 

• Residential area is not a usual location for recycling bins. 

• Why were the bins moved?  Cllr Weale confirmed that Braintree District Council were 

retaining ownership of the area behind the shops and so the bins were moved so that 

they remain on their land. 

• Disabled parking bays – Mr Pandya confirmed that Parish Council discussions resulted 

in the disabled bays being put closer to the surgery. 

• Tenants above shops – can the loading bays be used for resident parking?  Mr Pandya 

felt this would be a useful solution.  The Braintree District Council Asset Management 

Team are responsible for this issue and will make the decision. 

• Studs are now where the flat numbers used to be.  Mr Pandya confirmed that the studs 

separate the Braintree District Council and Parish Council owned areas. 

• £500 per parking permit per year was felt too high.  The Parish Council confirmed that 

it will increase to £600 per permit. 
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19/50 Recycling bins at Hadfelda Square Car Park 

Following a robust discussion between Councillors and Mr Pandya, two motions were 

formulated and voted on. 

 

MOTION 1 the Parish Council to agree to the permanent removal of recycling bins by 

Braintree District Council.  Motion NOT PASSED. 

 

MOTION 2. IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the Parish Council to agree to Braintree District 

Council moving the recycling bins to the previous location for a period of three months.  

Following this time, if a permanent location is not found, Braintree District Council will be 

asked to remove them permanently.   

 

19/51 IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the Parish Council to pay an additional sum of £312 inc 

VAT to Mobile Thrones to hire additional toilet facilities for Party in the Park. 

Abstained: Cllr Broddle 

 

 

 

The meeting closed at 8.20pm 

The next meeting will be held on Monday 1st July 2019 


